
Two ChemBE Students to be Inducted to the Edward A. Bouchet Honor Society 
 

The 2020 inductees for the Johns Hopkins University Chapter of the Edward A. Bouchet 
Graduate Honor Society have been announced and include two ChemBE students—Bria 
Macklin and Phillip Dorsey.  
 
The Edward A. Bouchet Graduate Honor Society was co-founded in 2005 by Yale University and 
Howard University. Johns Hopkins University was inducted as an institutional member in April 
2018. Edward A. Bouchet earned his doctorate in physics at Yale university in 1876 and was the 
first African American in the United States to receive a PhD. He was also one of the first African 
Americans to be elected to the prestigious Phi Beta Kappa Honor Society. Members are chosen 
for qualities that exemplify Bouchet’s commitments to scholarship, leadership, character, 
service, and advocacy of those from traditionally underrepresented in academia. 
 
Inductees will attend the Annual Yale Bouchet Conference on Diversity and Graduate Education 
on April 17-18, 2020 at Yale University in New Haven, CT where they will be inducted. Johns 
Hopkins University will conduct a separate induction ceremony on the Homewood campus on 
May 5, 2020, with university President Ronald J. Daniels and Provost Sunil Kumar.  
 
Bria Macklin 
 
Bria Macklin is a PhD candidate in the Department of Chemical and Biomolecular Engineering 
and is advised by Sharon Gerecht. Macklin studies stem cell-derived vascular cells and their 
potential use in regenerative medicine. Her research focus is aimed at understanding how these 
cells are able to create new vasculature and how these engineered constructs behave in 
complex environments. 
 
"I am incredibly honored to be inducted into the Edward Bouchet Honor Society. The five pillars 
of the honor society: scholarship, leadership, character, service, and advocacy for those 
traditionally underrepresented in the academy, are core values that I strive to exemplify daily," 
said Macklin. 
 
Phillip James Dorsey 
 
Phillip James Dorsey recently completed his doctoral studies in chemical and biomolecular 
engineering and was advised by Rebecca Schulman. His research focused on the development 
of stimuli-responsive DNA-programmable biomaterials for applications including molecular 
diagnostics, biodefense, and drug delivery. Dorsey is also passionate about mentoring young 
scientists and encouraging students from underrepresented minority backgrounds to pursue 
careers in STEM research.  
 
“It’s an honor to receive this recognition. I’d like to thank my advisor, thesis committee 
members, and mentors for their guidance during my graduate education. In the same way that 



they have supported me, I hope to continue inspiring students to pursue careers in STEM 
research,” said Dorsey.  
 
 

 
 


